
 

 

NEWSLETTER OF THE NANAIMO YACHT CLUB 

June - 2017 

Commodoreôs Report 
Rob Wiebe 
 
Is everyone enjoying the arrival of summer?   Letôs 
keep our fingers crossed that the nice weather contin-
ues, and those boats get some use.  It was a fabulous 
day for SailPast May 7th, as 50 boats participated in 
the Opening Parade.   
 
A huge thanks to all the Officers, Executive and mem-
bers who helped out and showed up.  At the risk of 
missing someone, Iôd like to thank in particular: Past 
Commodore Terri-Lynne Campbell who handled the 
duties of MC with proficiency; Cora and Dan Hatfield 
aboard CorAmanda II who hosted the Clubôs Guests on H dock; Roland and 
Shelley Godin aboard SeaShell for acting as Parade Marshall, Leigh Holland for 
his role as Connoneer, Ted and Pat Grounds for supervising the Cadets and 
Flags; Sheila Boucher for not only producing a great óPast SailPastsô slide 
show, but also for stepping in at the last minute to help with the Blessing of the 
Fleet; Sandra Lambert and Ryan Mason who did serious duty on the Bar (their 
first time on Bar duty, I might add!); Kathy Bell, who produced our SailPast 
pamphlet and along with Velma Taylor assisted as photographers, and the 
Fords for helping with logistics.   
 
Thanks to the Clubhouse Crew who made everything look good for the day; to 
Staff Rusty and Laura for their part; and to all the members who hosted our 
guests on their boats.  Special recognition to the Millars of Five Star Embroidery 
for their generous gift of about 4 or 5 dozen SailPast T Shirts that were handed 
out to volunteers and skippers.   Last but not least, a big thanks to Commodora-
ble Shelley who organized a lot of the details, including the weather.  It was a 
memorable day for me as Commodore.  Every Club celebrates Sail Past or 
Opening Day differently; and they are all wonderful in their own way.  Ours cer-
emony is special to us, and we have every reason to be proud of it. 

 Cont Pg 2... 

Submissions to the Logline: 

elogline@nanaimoyc.ca 

June 
3 RNSA and NOVI/MS 
 Fishing Cruise 
8 General Meeting 
10-11 Dinner Cruise 
17-18 Day & A Bit Race 
29 Executive Meeting 
30 Snake Island (SIN) 
 Race 
 

July 
1-2 SIN Race 
22 Bathtub Weekend/ 
 Silly Boat Race 
28-31 Victoria Splash 
 

August 
19-20 Margaritaville  
 Ganges 
26 Sail 'E' Brations 
31 Executive Meeting 
 

September 
1-4 Corn Roast 

 
 

Bar Open EVERY Friday 
All SUMMER ! 

 
Drop-In  .. The more we use 
our Club, the more it Floats! 

http://www.nanaimoyc.ca/photo-gallery.php?category=members
http://www.nanaimoyc.ca/buy-sell.php


 

 

Commodoreôs Report 
continued 

 
Gary Ford has stepped down as Membership Chair-
person, and I want to thank him for his work on the 
committee over the past years.  He kept busy working 
with potential members and increasing our member-
ship, an effort we need to keep up.   We are looking 
for a member who might like to take this work on, 
someone who knows how the Club works and can 
explain it to potential members.  If you are such a 
member, let me know. 
 
Our SillyBoat Fundraiser on May 19 was a success, 
we raised (preliminary figures) in excess of $2,000.  
Thanks to all for their hard work, and to all who con-
tributed cash, we have made a significant contribution 
to our community. 
 
The Nanaimo Port Authority has sent lessees a letter 
inviting information related to óMarket Based Evi-
denceô in preparation for their 5 year rent review.  
Whether this is a PR exercise or a real attempt to ad-
dress a serious problem is anyoneôs guess.   

 
Lessees were given 30 days to make submissions, 
which is an absurdly short timeframe.  Our Club has 
responded to this letter by directing the NPAs atten-
tion to the Provincial model that surrounds us, and 
through the Nanaimo Marina Association we are pur-
suing an independent appraisal.  This will take more 
time than has been allowed by the NPA, but we hope 
that such an appraisal would support our quest for a 
fairer lease rate model.    
Will the NPA fix this mess?  Stay tuned! 
 
Shelley and I are looking forward to the summerôs 
cruising; weôll be attending all of the planned Club 
Cruises.   Iôll be bringing my sword to the Ladysmith 
and Ganges cruises, along with bubbly and OJ for 
participants one morning each cruise.  If you are at-
tending the Corn Roast, bring a bottle of bubbly and 
Iôll show you how to saber the top off! 
This is the last Logline until September, so I hope 
your summer is excellent and your boating is reward-
ing.   
 
See you around the Club. 

NYC BATHTUB 
WEEKEND!! 

SATURDAY JULY 22 

BRING YOUR FAMILY AND FRIENDS FOR A PRE FIREWORKS 
BBQ AT THE NYC BAR.  

5:30 TO 7:30 
 
HAMBURGERS   $5.00,  

HOTDOGS  2 FOR  $5.00 

KIDS UNDER 12   FREE!! 

 
 

QUALITY FOODS SPONSORED FIREWORKS WILL BE AT 10 PM 



 

 

New Member Applications 
Ted Grounds 
 
 
Richard & Anu Mayer  
2671 Lundgren Road 
Nanaimo, BC V9S 4M7 
 
 
Sponsor 
Mike Ganderton 

General Meeting Dinner June 8      Served: 18:00 to 19:00 hrs 
 
Chicken Breast Surprise accompanied by Asian noodle salad and a dinner roll.  

Coffee and homemade cookies for dessert!        $5.00  

Rear Commodoreôs Report 
Michael Ganderton 
 

Itôs finally nice to see the sun 
shining!!!  With the nicer weather, 
itôs great to see people out using 
their boats.  In the past month for 
moorage we had people relin-
quish their slips, subletting slips 
and lateral - movement.  

 

At this time I would like to remind all members that 
under our rules and regulations that lateral moves 
are not considered a moorage allocation and the 
Rear Commodore shall consider requests for lateral 
moves prior to allocating moorage. 

 
The electrical and dock committees have finished 
their major work for this year and will just be working 
on any issues that come up over the summer 
months. On the electrical side, I would like to clear 
up on why our members are charged a ten dollar fee 
twice a year for the electrical meters. Every 10 years 
Industry Canada makes us test and recertify our me-
ters. The cost associated with having a meter recer-
tified is roughly sixty dollars not including the labor 
for removal and reinstalling the meter. Remember I 
said Industry Canada and there is also another sce-
nario!!!  If the meter doesnôt meet Industry Canadaôs 

specifications during the recertification, the Yacht 
Club has to purchase another meter for roughly two 
hundred dollars. To top it all off, once we purchase a 
new meter it has to be sent back to Industry Canada 
to be certified for another sixty dollars. Our fee is 
quite simple, ten dollars twice a year for ten years 
equals two hundred dollars and our members get a 
break on the labor!!!  With the mention of getting a 
break on the labor, we are still looking for some 
younger qualified electricians. If this is you, please 
contact me. 

 
We are getting closer to having a pump station!!!  
Brian Short is just waiting for the permit from the city 
and then we can start construction.  With this great 
news, I have some sad news. Brian is stepping 
down from being the chair for the environmental 
committee and we are currently looking for a new 
person for this position. If you are interested in the 
environment and would like to chair this committee 
please contact me or Brian. 

 
The visitor and reciprocal committee are always 
busy and have created a new brochure for our 
quests. If you get a chance to see it, I am sure you 
will be impressed!!! Good work!!!  

 
Have a great month and I hope youôre enjoying the 
weather on the water. 

Call For Nominations 
 
Hello fellow NYC members ï have any of you thought about getting more involved on how our club runs?  We 
have an opening for 2017/18 nomination - Directors position  -  on the NYC Executive.  If you are interested 
please contact either:   Past Commodore ï Russ Lang @ 250 754-2189/ or Past Commodore ï Pat Grounds 
@ 250 753-0381. 



 

 

Staff Captainôs Report 
Michael Reeves 
 
Well here it is June and the sun 
has been out for several days 
(hope this is a sign of things to 
come).  Members have been 
seen on the docks cleaning, pol-
ishing and in general getting 
ready for the coming cruising 
season. 
 
Mayôs general meeting saw a huge increase in par-
ticipation.  Our normal is 30-35 members, almost 
doubled (although I wasnôt there Iôm told it was a 
lively meeting).  Itôs too bad that we canôt get this 
many members out to all meetings. I would hope 
that this is a sign of things to come, that we see 
more members attending meeting, but sadly I feel 
that this was a onetime special interest group.  With 
over 500 members it would be interesting to see how 
the club would change with more participation in 
meetings. 
 
The Silly Boat fund raiser was a huge success.  Alt-
hough the final $$$$ amount hasnôt been finalized 
Iôm told that it was over $2000.00.  Rumor has it, that 
the boat actually floats and has been tested on the 
water (secret trails between B/C sheds). Now letôs 
hope that our paddlers can finish the grueling task of 
finishing this race.   Congratulations and thank-you, 
everyone did an outstanding job. 
 
The year book is out.  If you havenôt seen it you can 
get a copy from the office.  Although we are slightly 
over budget ($747.19) I feel that it is money well 
spent.  Thanks to all who participated in putting this 
yearôs book together. Great job. 
 
Peter Brodie is still looking for a couple of volunteers 
to help with the Bathtub BBQ.  He can be reached at 
250-668-5899. 

May saw many vehicles without parking passes.  We 
had one towed and several were slated to be towed 
but our towing contractor was busy and those cars/
trucks got a reprieve. 
  
 
REMEMBER YOUôRE PARKING PASS DOES NO 
GOOD HIDDEN IN THE GLOVE BOX OF YOUR 
VEHICLE. 
 
VEHICLE NOT PROPERLY DISPLAYING A PARK-
ING PASS WILL BE TOWED 
 
To keep current on club events, check the calendar 
regularly and join fellow members at club events. 
Happy and safe cruising.  See you on the water. 
 
Michael Reeves  
 
 
 

Editors Note: 
 
Over the long weekends our club's parking is often 
full.  This is also the time when the probability of an 
Emergency is at its highest. 
 
I would not want my 4,000 lb Truck to be in the way 
of a 60,000 lb Fire Rescue vehicle.  
 
These lines are for everyone's safety, and they are 
a requirement for parking, not a guideline. 



 

 

Silva Bay Outstation 
 
Silva Bay Resort and Marina 
Outstation: 
 
D Dock, Slip S48   
 
Total of 80 ft space. 
 
Sign-in is Required in the 
yellow Club Check-in box on 
the dock and at Marina Of-
fice.   
 
Reservations and Full info 
posted on our NYC website.  

Council of BC Yacht Clubs 
Bill Wilson 
 
 
At the CBCYC meeting on April 8 it was reported, dur-
ing the PACMAR report, that the Port of Vancouver 
has established two Movement Restriction Areas: 
 
MRA-1 for First Narrows and  
MRA-2 for Second Narrows.  
 
These areas have been established to ensure the 
safety of all vessels within these area, commercial 
and pleasure.  
 
The regulations for MRA-2 have been in place since 
June 2016 and the regulations for MRA-1 will soon be 
ready for the public consultation phase. While these 
regulations apply to all vessels more restrictions are 
placed on the smaller, more maneuverable, vessels.  
 
There will be times when a ñClear Narrowsò call will 
be issued meaning all vessels must stay out of the 
area while a vessel transits. 
 
For more information on the MRAs, and all of the reg-
ulations for the Port of Vancouver, visit the website 
http://www.portvancouver.com/marine-operations/port
-information-guide/ to access a PDF copy of the Port 
Information Guide.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The guide contains a great deal of information and 
includes a section for recreational vessels operating 
within the Port of Vancouver. 
 
For the past eighteen months I have been reporting 
on the ongoing discussions/negotiations relating to 
the development proposed for Port Harvey by Mike 
Buttle Services Ltd. Included in these reports has 
been some comments on possible non-compliance 
with the lease terms or environmental issues.  
 
I have recently become aware of a government web-
site for reporting these issues regarding any provincial 
leases. It is https://www.for.gov.bc.ca/hen/nrv,  
 
The Compliance and Enforcement Branch of the Min-
istry of Forests, Lands and Natural Resource Opera-
tions. 
  
 

http://www.portvancouver.com/marine-operations/port-information-guide/
http://www.portvancouver.com/marine-operations/port-information-guide/
https://www.for.gov.bc.ca/hen/nrv


 

 

Motion #7 ï Rules & Regulations 
Special Resolution 2/3 Vote 
 
B Moorage 4. Moorage Fees and Other Charges (c)  
Now reads ï Payment for subletting shall be as fol-
lows:  
(i) The member to whom the moorage was originally 
allocated shall continue to pay the full rate to the 
Club. 
(ii) The member subletting shall pay the full rate to the 
Club for the agreed period, with 50% of this amount to 
be credited to the account of the member originally 
allocated the space. 
 
Delete - (c) and (i) and (ii) 
 
New paragraph will now read ï 
  
(c) Payment for subletting: 
 
If a member with permanent moorage decides to re-
move his boat from the club, Rules and Regulations - 
B. Moorage 2. Members' Temporary Occupancy-
Leases (h) will apply. The member to whom the moor-
age was originally allocated shall continue to pay the 
full rate to the Club until such time the slip is subletted 
to another member. The member subletting the slip 
shall pay the full rate to the Club for the agreed peri-
od. If for any reason the subletting member stops sub-
letting the slip the original member will resume full 
payments for the slip. 
 
During the discussion of this motion the intent of the 
motion was not clear and there was concerns over 
how the loss of revenue to the club would affect the 
club.  At the June GM, we will have all the money fig-

ures. The new paragraph has been reworded and ref-
erences to the percentages have been removed. The 
intent of the motion is the same as before. 
 
 
The other motion change was in the Rules and 
Regulations Fee Schedule. The original motion was 
to offer a discount for Regular and Mooring Members 
based on the age of the applicant. The executive had 
further discussions on this and have decided to re-
move from the Motion all references to ñMooring 
Member according to age,ò 
  
Why offer of a discount to applicants applying to be-
come members of the Club? If we offer a discount for 
the Regular Membership we will hopefully attract 
younger members. Many other clubs offer member-
ship specials to attract members and others use 
somethings like we are proposing in the motion be-
low.  
 
Motion #9 ï Rules & Regulations - Special Resolution 
2/3 Vote 
 
 
Now reads - Fee Schedule A. Entrance Fees 
A. Entrance Fees 
1. Regular member       $2,000.00 
 
Replace with ï   
 
1. Regular Member according to age 
41 Plus = $2,000,  
26 to 40 = $1,500 and  
19 to 25 = $1,000 

And Ratty said to Mole ... 
 
"There is nothing -- absolutely nothing -- half so much worth doing as simply messing about in boats. In or out of 
'em, it doesn't matter. Nothing seems really to matter, that's the charm of it. Whether you get away, or whether 
you don't; whether you arrive at your destination or whether you reach somewhere else, or whether you never 
get anywhere at all, you're always busy, and you never do anything in particular; and when you've done it there's 

always something else to do, and you can do it if you like, but you'd much better not." 
 

 Wind in the Willows by Kenneth Grahame (1859-1932). 

Vice Commodoreôs Report 
Doug Bell 
 
At this coming General Meeting 
on June 8th there are some im-
portant motions that were posted 
in the May Logline that will be 
voted on. The executive felt that 
a brief explanation would be ben-
eficial to help clarify some things. 
 

Most of the motions are simply rewording and updat-
ing to fit into the way the club operates. However, 
there has been some talk and misunderstandings on 
a few others. 
 
Hope to see you at the meeting.  
 
Doug Bell  
NYC Vice Commodore 


